Governor Arnold Schwarzenegger

State Capitol

Sacramento, CA 95814

RE: California Teleconnect Fund , Budget Item 8660-001-0493-100 (page 276 of the Conference Agenda Issue 100)
Dear Governor: 
We are asking that you approve the $12.7 million added to the PUC's Budget for the California Teleconnect Fund, as well as the Supplemental Report Language, which will provide the necessary information for the deliberations that will take place on a bill that will be introduced next year.  We are also asking that Trailer Bill Language relating to these provisions also be approved.
The California Teleconnect Fund (CTF) was established to assist schools and libraries with funding costs not covered by the federal E-Rate program.  It also helps to fund universal service and provides access to advanced technology for certain hospitals, health clinics and community-based organizations who serve low-income, underserved rural and urban communities and population groups.  The funding will come from a phone bill surcharge imposed by the Public Utilities Commission and does not impact the General Fund.  These funds will pay for schools and libraries who also receive federal E-Rate as well as the clinics, hospitals and community based organizations that are not eligible for the federal program.  Trailer bill language in _____requires
   funds be targeted to those most in need and encourages the adoption of state of the art technology.
However, without the approval for funding in the coming year, programs that are not eligible for federal funds will be seriously impacted and unable to continue job search activities, telemedicine and after school tutoring programs that depend on access to the Internet. We urge you to approve these funds.

